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keygen.1. Field of the Invention The present invention
relates generally to surgical devices and methods for

treating female urinary incontinence, and more
specifically, to the diagnosis and treatment of stress

urinary incontinence using a unique artificial sphincter
mechanism. 2. Description of the Related Art Female
incontinence is a common occurrence. It is estimated

that nearly one-third of all women at some point in their
lives suffers from stress urinary incontinence, frequently
because of childbirth. SUI results from muscle damage in
the supporting structures of the pelvis and is due to loss
of pelvic muscle tone and/or overactive bladder muscle

function. Stress urinary incontinence, which is a
functional incontinence, may present itself in different

ways and in varying degrees of severity. Stress
incontinence is an involuntary loss of urine that occurs
during coughing, sneezing, laughing, or other physical
activities that involve forceful muscular contraction of

the detrusor muscle. Males also suffer from urinary
incontinence resulting from damage to the muscle

structures of the bladder or the urethra, or from bladder
cancer. Male urinary incontinence is rare, but symptoms

of stress incontinence or overflow incontinence may
occasionally be present. Treatment of female

incontinence may involve the correction of anatomical
defects. Current treatment of female urinary

incontinence has focused on the use of intravaginal
support devices or pessaries. Pessaries are limited to

external support, and are not effective in treating most
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types of incontinence. Another device for treatment of
incontinence involves the implantation of a spring based
artificial sphincter. The artificial sphincter is adapted to

be implanted around the base of the urethra and is
provided with a one-way valve so that the urethra and

bladder cannot empty. The 6d1f23a050
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